DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

GRANTS, REQUESTS & EVENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD ON MONDAY 27 MARCH  2017 AT 7.30 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Bond took the Chair.

Cllr Digby

Cllr Fellowes


Cllr Fox

Cllr Harris
Cllr Kiff

Cllr Osben




Cllr Walker

Cllr Palmer
There were six members of the public present.
1. 
Apologies: Cllrs Worster, Jones and Partel
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

Cllr Bond commended the draft Minutes of the Grants, Requests & Events Committee meetings held on 27 February 2017 for APPROVAL with one amendment as discussed. APPROVED by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3. 
Matters for Discussion
Cllr Bond asked the Committee if they had thought of any good causes in the town that proceeds from the Triathlon could contribute towards. She called for ideas to be given at the next meeting.
4.  
Grants & Requests
Cllr Walker spoke about the provision of a BMX track at Kemp’s Field and asked if funds could be found to help design the layout. He suggested that a possible donation from the Triathlon Committee might be used for this purpose. Cllr Walker said there was no shortage of manpower to construct the track but a designer was needed to plan it. Cllrs Cox and Kiff supported the idea and said the BMX website could be a valuable source of information, and that when considering costs, the BMX track would have to be fully enclosed so that bikes and pedestrians were separated. Another suggestion was to use them to extend Sports Week events.
Cllr Bond believed there was one request which related to the Aldeburgh Pre-School Playgroup. She made a short statement and a suggestion. She said that having only recently been made aware of the difficulties at the Playgroup, Aldeburgh Town Council had been working very hard to identify solutions.
The Playgroup, as a playgroup, she said, was due to close on March 29 and, as yet, no suitable replacement provider had been put in place to look after pre-school children in the town. From information available at this stage, she added, Aldeburgh Town Council believes it could be unrealistic to attempt to run the playgroup after this date.

Closure could cause short-term hardship to parents and children, she said, but to alleviate this she believed Aldeburgh Town Council would be willing to pay the cost of transporting Aldeburgh’s pre-school children, together with appropriate adult supervision, to another provider for the summer term ending July 2017.
Cllr Walker wanted to know if there was another provider locally who could take the children. Cllr Bond asked Cllr Fox to provide more details about a possible provider. Cllr Fox told the committee that the Montessori School at Middleton was willing to take pre-school children from Aldeburgh which would help all parents, particularly those in full-time employment. Cllr Fox acknowledged the Playgroup had been a major asset to the town but it was now difficult to see how it could remain open. She pointed out that some children from the town already attend the Montessori School, which is rated as Outstanding by Ofsted. She said Suffolk County Council had officially confirmed the Playschool would close and that, at the moment the only likely provision for child care for only half of the summer term would be on a stay-and-play basis – where parents look after their own children in the playgroup setting. Cllr Fox believed the offer to transport children to another provider was a sensible solution to a short-term problem, particularly as the Montessori School was willing to arrange transitional sessions with Aldeburgh Primary School.
Cllr Kiff asked if the transport arrangements had been costed and Cllr Fox said she was awaiting that information but, she felt, the sum would be manageable. Cllr Kiff supported the idea and suggested the Committee approve this expenditure, which could be reviewed at the next council meeting. Cllr Fox guaranteed that arrangements would be made so children being transported to Middleton would be totally safeguarded on journeys to and from the gates of the Primary School. Cllr Harris suggested financial support for this could be considered by the Aldeburgh United Charities.

Cllr Fellowes said she was Chair of the Aldeburgh Play Group and she wanted to address the committee from the public gallery to avoid a perceived conflict of interest.
Speaking from the Public Gallery, Cllr Fellowes welcomed the idea that Aldeburgh Town Council might pay transport costs for those parents who wanted to send their children to another provider. She said this would provide a free choice for parents and she offered the services of a responsible person to help supervise the coach journeys. She disputed the closure date of March 29 and said the playgroup would remain open until at least May 25. Some parents, she said, did not want to send their children to a different playgroup and with more assistance she believed she could employ an agency playgroup leader to fully staff the Aldeburgh Pre-school Playgroup for half the term. 
Cllr Fox said that an agency play leader would cost a lot of money and would not be viable for a six-week period. It would be more beneficial for the children, she added, if they could be provided with continuity for the whole term. Cllr Fellowes agreed that the County Council had started the process of tendering for a new provider and was optimistic one would be in place by Easter. She also stated the Playgroup would be fully operative from September, offering facilities five days a week. This was disputed by Cllr Fox who said that in a telephone conversation with her, Suffolk County Council had indicated there was no guarantee the Playgroup would be functioning in time for the Autumn term.
Cllr Bond said there was a lot more work to be done to identify problems and possible solutions. She expressed frustration about the extensive difficulties in obtaining the views of parents but, in order to provide short term support for Playgroup children she asked the Committee to consider paying the transport costs for those parents who want to move to another provider.


RESOLUTION to APPROVE that Aldeburgh Town Council that ATC agrees, in principle to pay the costs of transporting pre-school playgroup children from Aldeburgh to a provider in a neighbouring village for the Summer term 2017.

PROPOSED by Cllr Harris and SECONDED by Cllr Walker.

In favour
8

Against
0

Abstentions
1
CARRIED

5.
Councillors Cox and Oxby were elected to the Grants, Requests and Events Committee by a show of hands.

There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 8.05 pm.

